
/ 7-^ 2.7^ - ~/^Grs/

To: The Ohio Power Siting Board
180 E. Broad St.
Columbus, Ohio 43215

From Herman and Patricia Studer 
14271 County Road 34 
Bellevue, Ohio 44811 
Email: pstuder8@gmail.com 
Phone: 4199-483-4816
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Please oppose changing the setback for wind turbines in Ohio. I ask you to oppose SB 238 and sB 188X^Is<y^‘ 
ask that you oppose any amendment to legislation that would change the current setback regulations itiJ^hio.'^

It is my firm opinion that only Townships in Ohio directly within any proposed wind turbine project area should 
be able to vote for/against these said projects. It is only fair that land and homeowners who are stakeholders in 
the affected areas of disruption should be allowed to vote. Townships that would not be in a proposed wind 
project area should not be allowed to vote as their property rights would not be affected.

We live in a woods and have deer, owls and wildlife. We have also seen eagles in a field proposed to have a 
wind turbine on and 2 wind turbines in connecting fields. What will this do to the wildlife? We have geese in 
the area that fly over. What about the bat population which feed on nuisance insects such as mosquitos 
naturally.

We have caverns in the area which is a tourist attraction called Seneca Caverns. Why is this not on any of 
Apex maps? is it omitted intentionally?

What about the National Guard airplanes that fly over from Toledo to Mansfield?

I also request your assistance in any way to prevent the Republic wind farm {Docket # 17-2295-EL-BGN) from 
building in Sandusky and Seneca County.

It is my understanding that most of the wind tuitiines being proposed in Ohio are a costly ineffective source of 
energy and a waste of tax payer incentives. The 560 foot turbines proposed for our counties could alter the 
natural flow of water due to the numerous sinkholes/karst flooding in our area and underground rivers. The 
ground will need to be blasted to secure these structures. Ground water contamination has occurred in other 
locations where industrial turbines have been installed with a similar geology.

There is significant data indicating that property values decline significantly on average for homes within the 
proximity of these industrial turbines. Even at the current setback the noise pollution from these turbines will be 
significant and audible for over a mile away. I understand that some residents have experienced health issues 
from the Infra-sound associated with these turbines.

It is my understanding that the wind industry is lobbying hard in Ohio to change the setback in order to allow 
these structures to be placed closer to homes where their ice throws, noise and flickering shadow could disrupt 
a residence. It would be especially unfortunate if a person with special needs, seizures or persons wearing 
hearing aides were in the nearby homes.

As you can see there are a lot of unanswered questions and it seems unfathomable that in this day and age the 
designs of wind turbines proposed for our great state would be so hideous, harmful and noxious to beautiful 
rural settings. As the technology advances in other forms of energy these industrial vwnd turbines will be seen 
in the future as a huge archaic mistake and a scar on the land for future generations.

Sincerely,
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